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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
11 July 2019 

     
PRESENT: Councillors Clark (Chairman), M.Abraham and Blogg 
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk J.Haslope,  
Minute No.  

PFC 19/ 

10. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - D.Wyndham (Cricket Club) and D. Brazier (Bowls Club) submitted 
apologies 

  
11. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Declarations are 

recorded at the appropriate minute. 
  
12. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 13 JUNE 2019 – Resolved – that the minutes be 

accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
  
13. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking. 
  
14. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – There have been no issues with the play equipment.  There has 

however been evidence of drinking found several times over the last month and this has been reported 
to the Anti-Social Behaviour team. 

  
15. CLERK’S REPORT 
 15.1 It was reported that the clerk has reviewed the CCTV footage on several occasions, all documented 

in the logbook.  All suspicious incidents are being reported to the police via 101 and a list is being 
compiled.   
The cost for professionally removing the graffiti from the skate park is £130, but it was agreed that 
this would wait until after the summer holidays. 
There is no edge treatment specified on the grounds maintenance contract.  It was agreed that this 
should be added to the specification for next year and that the quote of £50 from SJK Garden 
Services to spray the weeds along the edge of the tennis courts would be accepted. 
Finally, grant funding information has been provided to both the Bowls and Cricket clubs 

 15.2 The financial position of the Playing Fields Committee.  No concerns were raised 
  
16. OTHER MATTERS 
 16.1 The quotations for repairing the benches were compared to the cost of buying new ones.  It was 

agreed that the quotation from SJK Garden Services of £250 per bench would be accepted.  All 
voted in favour. 

 16.2 The quotation from Delta Security for a new CCTV camera overlooking the cricket square was 
discussed, however it was agreed that further information was required regarding the specification 
before a decision could be taken.  This will be discussed again at the next meeting. 

 16.3 The water pump at the Bowls Club failed and Cllr Blogg explained that it had been repaired at a 
cost of £295.99 rather than a new one being purchased for £1400, however there is not sufficient 
funds at the Bowls Club to pay for this. Cllr Clark proposed that since this item is critical for 
watering the grass, it will be paid for from the Playing Field funds.  This was seconded by Cllr M. 
Abraham. 
Cllr Blogg declared a pecuniary interest as he is Chairman of the Bowls Club 

 16.4 A general discussion took place to review the options available for managing multiple users on the 
playing field considering that there is hoped to be growing participation in the youth teams of both 
football and cricket.  It was agreed that no one group should ever be deemed to have exclusive use 
over the playing field and that the specific requirements of each group should be understood and 
communicated. 

  
 
The meeting closed at: 9.20pm 
Date of next meeting:  10 September 2019 


